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Montenegro warmly welcomes distinguished (head of delegation) and the Delegation of Kazakhstan. 
 We welcome the efforts of the Government of Kazakhstan to implement the Strategy for Gender Equality. However, we noted the CEDAW findings   that women continue to be underrepresented in legislative bodies, leadership positions in political parties, public and diplomatic services.  
Could the Delegation of Kazakhstan elaborate on any specific measures to eliminate harmful practices and traditions, patriarchal attitudes and deep-rooted stereotypes regarding the roles and responsibilities of women and men in the family and in society?  
 Montenegro welcomes the adoption of the national plan for the long-term action to ensure the rights and improve the quality of life of persons with disabilities for 2012−2018. We appreciate that the Government of Kazakhstan signed the Convention on Rights of Persons with Disabilities in 2008. We would like to ask the Delegation of Kazakhstan to comment on the plans to finalize the procedure for ratification of this Convention. 
 Montenegro would like to make the following recommendations to the Government of Kazakhstan:
· to ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty, 
· to establish an effective and independent mechanism to investigate all allegations of torture promptly, independently and thoroughly  
Mr President, to conclude Montenegro would like to offer its best wishes to the Government and people of Kazakhstan in their efforts towards promoting and protecting human rights at all levels. Thank you.
